
Sports Car Club of New Hampshire

Minutes of the Meeting

Tuesday, June 10th, 2014

Submitted By Curtis Hodgman

Attending Members: Terry Murphy IV (President), John Stevens (Vice President), Paul Giblin (Past 

President), Drew Young (Treasurer & Hillclimb Chair), Curtis Hodgman (Exec. Secretary), Charlie 

Parsons (Corr. Secretary), Dan Francis (Membership Chair), Howard Roundy (Website Editor), Gary 

Brundrett, Donna Stevens, Terry Murphy III, George Young, Vanessa Vittum, Mike Ruggiero, Denise 

Patten, Andrew Mercer and Dave Dubois.

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:02pm. 

Minutes: No corrections needed. Motion to accept made by John Stevens and seconded by George 

Young.

Membership Report: There are 212 members (16 life and 196 regular). Family breakdown is 101 

single member, 22 two plus members, and 14 three plus members. Motion to accept made by Charlie 

Parsons and seconded by Terry Murphy III.

Treasurers Report: Made by Drew Young.  Discussed finances.  Motion to accept made by Paul 

Giblin and seconded by John Stevens.

Publicity Report:  Made by Terry Murphy IV.  Nothing new to report. 

Sponsorship Report:  Nothing new to report.

AutoCross Report: Made by Terry Murphy IV.

• June 1st  had 58 drivers in attendance with great weather and an average of 42 seconds..

• June 8th  had 49 drivers in attendance with 10 runs each with a 41 second average.

Hillclimb Report: Made by Drew Young.  38 in attendance weather was “okay”.  It was the long hill, 

lacked in volunteer help but still went well.  Fall event will be the normal hill chaired by Don Taylor 

and Vanessa Vittum.

Old Business:

• MWHC Update:

◦ Saturday BBQ will be put on by the Concord Boys and Girls Club.  NHMS has donated 

four pairs of tickets to the September NASCAR Race.  Insurance is set.  Steve Jones has 

400 dash plaques on order and credentials as well.  Volunteer shirts and officials gear is all 



set.  Desire and Doug Morin will be the daytime security chiefs.  The Sportsmanship Award 

done and has been ordered.  A pewter bowl for overall winner(s) will be housed at the Auto 

Road trophy case.  Sponsor signs are being produced and sent.  Volunteer lunches are being 

made Rudy's Market.  BBQ food will be purchased through the Auto Road Cafe.  Raffles: a 

note was sent to all drivers and teams for donations to the volunteer raffle.  In need of a new

Grand Marshal.  Air force Color Guard will be there as well as a signer for the National 

Anthems.

• Smoking Stangs: Lee Robinson will set up the event with Rob Saparito and Brandon Dupont to 

volunteer as well as a few more.

• Cheryl Laprade beat Jerry Gappens by one half of a second in their friendly AutoX being filmed

for the NHMS Children's Charity website.

New Business:

• Domain Name expires next month.  The website will be sent to a company to handle it.

Meeting: Brought to a close at 7:58pm. Moved by John Stevens and seconded by George Young.


